Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

We are aware that Food Businesses are required to register their activities with their local Councils under Regulation (EC) No 852/2004.
To assist our ongoing analysis, please provide the following information about each Food Business registered with you in the previous two calendar years 2017 and 2018. 
Please confirm the information in Excel with each column titled as: 

Business Trading Name
The Business Address from which that business trades
The "type" of food activity given (as required on the Registration)
Business email address as given on the registration
Please find the relevant information attached. 

Where information is requested for disclosure to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the FOI Act must be considered) a consideration must be made as to whether this would breach Data Protection Principles. 

This information can only be released if to do so would not contravene any of the principles set out in Article 5(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR).

Here, the Council judges that the personal e mail addresses it holds are being processed for the purpose of business registration. Disclosure to the wider world would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The FOI Act as this information constitutes personal data.
Section 41(1) of The FOIA is also judged to be applicable, relating to Information Provided in Confidence.

To explain further, Section 41 provides that information is exempt if it was:

(a) obtained by the public authority from any other person (including another public authority), and

(b) the disclosure of the information to the public (otherwise than under this Act) by the public authority holding it would constitute a breach of confidence actionable by that or any other person.”

Individuals who have submitted their email addresses to the Council for business registration purposes have done so with the clear understanding that their details will not be disclosed to the wider world (which is how any such disclosure must be judged). 

Please note that where an address is missing, this information has been redacted because the establishment is at the operator’s home. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

